
Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 2nd December 2014
St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye
Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)


Mr Derek Price 


Cllr Geraint Hopkins 


Mr Ray Jeffries


Mr Grahame Day


Mr David Edlin

Mrs Margaret David

In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting

2
Declarations of Interest

None
3
Apologies

Mrs Cheryl Hyde, Mr Eric Hoole and Mr James Evans sent their apologies.

4
Minutes of the meeting held on 4th November 2014
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4I
AJ had contacted Cllr Powell as no response had been received from PCC.  If a response is not received from Cllr Powell within one week, he will contact the leader, Cllr B Thomas.
Action: AJ to contact Cllr Thomas if no response received from Cllr Powell
II
Item 4II
GD had looked at the new website on a tablet device, and once he realised that he had to swipe downwards to see the rest of the information, he thought it worked well, but it wasn’t clear that this action was required.  DE had looked at the site on a laptop where the swiping didn’t work as he only had a track pad and AJ had viewed it on a PC where he was able to use the scroll wheel on the mouse.  It was felt that once the method of navigation was resolved that it would be beneficial to view the website on a large screen to proof read the information.  AJ commented that he would be speaking to NC-J regarding the information on using dongles to access the internet during meetings.

Action: AJ to contact NC-J
III
Item 4III
GD reported that there had been an article in this week’s Brecon & Radnor Express regarding the extensive financial support that was going into providing high speed access to the internet for businesses.  There was no information on who was co-ordinating or undertaking this work, GD will follow up on this.
IV
Item 6(ii)
The organisations, other than those who had received financial support, who had requested it are the NSPCC, The Urdd and Victim Support.  A request for support in principle had also been received from the Pound Field play area.  
Brecon Advice Centre and Powys CAB had both been asked for the numbers of people from the community who had been provided with support.  A response had been received from Brecon Advice Centre, but no response had been received from Powys CAB.
V
Item 8
No response had been received from Powys Transport department regarding the lack of information on the bus timetables at bus stops.  

Action: Clerk to contact PCC again.
VI
Item 10
GH reported that he had received notice of consultation on the application to modify the definitive map in respect of the bridleway at Hay Forest.  This had also been received by the Clerk and will be on next month’s agenda for discussion.  GH reported that as he sits on the Brecon Beacons National Park Authority Planning, Access and Rights of Way Committee, he cannot take part in the discussions during the Community Council; otherwise he will have to declare an interest at the National Park meeting and not take part in the discussion at that point.  It was noted that the application implied that there had been no evidence submitted and MD agreed to follow up on this.

Action: MD to ensure that the evidence that was sought has been submitted with the application
5
Planning Matters

P/2014/1107 – Listed building consent for removal of masonry paint, repoint and repair masonry and replace masonry paint at Pontithel House, Pontithel, Brecon
There were no observations on this application

14/11456/FUL – The provision of 3 additional shepherds huts to replace two yurts and one bell tent with reference to planning permission 14/10643/FUL for temporary accommodation for participants on courses – Primrose Earth Centre, Felindre Brecon
There were no observations on this application

6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
BBNP Consultation on Draft Supplementary Planning Guidance Notes

This item was received, GH commented that there had been some negative feedback from the farming unions and CLA
(ii)
Branch Library Opening Hours

This item was received.  It was noted that the mobile library would be reduced from a fortnightly service to monthly and that all library hours would be reduced by 20%.  Hay library would be open on the same days, but in some cases for reduced hours with no late night opening.  GD queried whether it would be possible to suggest that publishing companies support library services.
(iii)
Badger Found Dead Survey

This item was received.  It was suggested that this item be added to the noticeboard section of the website
Action: AJ to pass information to NC-J
7
County Councillors Report 
GH reported that a letter had been distributed indicating which services Powys County Council may wish to pass to local communities to manage.  The proposed scheme would be that if a community or town council could manage or obtain a service, currently run by PCC, more economically, PCC would fund this.  
There would be free parking on three days leading up to Christmas, between the hours of 10am and 6pm.
Following the process whereby the Local Environment initiative had seen the move to multi-skilled operatives, the Portfolio holder had taken the decision to separate out Refuse & Recycling from Highways, Grounds Maintenance and Street Scene, discussions are ongoing with the unions at to which operatives will work in which sectors.

The decision has also been taken to remove the standby allowance from those operatives who undertake the winter maintenance (gritting) work.  
There are five organisations interested in the Leisure Services project, they are currently being evaluated.  RJ explained that Gwernyfed High School are looking at taking over the sports centre as this won’t form part of the larger project, and that whilst it is vital that the school has access to this facility, it is important that it also remains a community facility.

8
Identifying Organisations
This had been covered earlier in the agenda.
9
Financial Matters
1
Precept

AJ reiterated the reasons for raising the precept for the current financial year.  A discussion was held on whether the current level of the precept was correct or whether it could be reduced or needed to be increased.  There had been no comments received from anyone in the community regarding the increase and it was agreed that for the next financial year it should stay at the current level.  
Action: Clerk to place this item on next month’s agenda to finalise the paperwork


RJ reported that he will be a trustee of the charitable body that will manage the public toilets and explained the benefits that this charitable status will allow, particularly in relation to business rates.  He has explained to the other trustees that after the initial £2000, which has already been pledged, they will need to apply to the Community Council each year for financial support and that this level of support isn’t guaranteed.  DP repeated the need for user groups to financially support this facility.

AJ queried whether there was a need for a greater level of monitoring, e.g. of public rights of way.  It was felt that the way in which these issues are currently managed was appropriate.  

2
Gwernyfed RFC

JE wasn’t present so this item will be on next months agenda

Clerk: Place this item on next months agenda

3
Clerks Salary and Expenses
The payment of £150 to the Clerk was agreed.

10
Any Other Business
1
DP queried whether the route through the former Glasbury school was a public right of way as the gates are now padlocked.  AJ explained that he had looked into this matter previously and it isn’t a public right of way, even though there has been extensive historic use of this path.  
2
DE asked if there has been any response received either on the issue of the speeding/signage at the entrance to the village from the Hay side, or the crossing point near the garage.  Responses had not been received; the Clerk will follow up with the individuals concerned.

Action: Clerk to follow up on these two issues

3
MD reported that following the hedge trimming in Velindre, that debris from the hedge had not been cleared up.  GH explained that where it is contractors carrying out these works for the landowner, there is very little that PCC can do.  It was agreed that if contractors are seen doing this in future, photos should be taken as evidence. 
4
GH reported that Leighton Andrews AM is now looking at reducing local authorities in Wales to six.  It is unlikely that Powys would exist in its current form, and possible that south Powys would merge with authorities along the Heads of the Valleys.

5
GD reported that a brown tourist sign had been erected opposite the Harp Inn advertising the River Café and Wye Valley Canoes.  He was concerned that there was a possibility that drivers would mistakenly drive into the pubs car park, as this had happened when the sign was opposite Orchard Crescent.  He queried the consultation requirements for brown signs as it had been put up by PCC.  GH undertook to look into this.
Action: GH to look into the policy for brown tourist signs.

6
RJ reported that a defibrillator will be installed on the external wall at the sports centre.  Following a presentation that RJ had given to the Hay Lions, they had agreed to fund the cost of purchasing not only this defibrillator, but also ones for Clyro and Hay.  AJ congratulated RJ on this.

[Following the meeting, CH clarified this issue – The Black Mountains Lions have decided to fund 2 defibrillators per year, providing that sufficient funds are available.  CH had contacted the Headteacher at Gwernyfed High School and following this, he had applied to the Black Mountain Lions for support which has been confirmed.  Talgarth had previously approached the Lions for support for a defibrillator, which was successful.  The High School and Talgarth Town Council will maintain the defibrillators.]

Next Meeting – 6th January 2015 in Velindre Village Hall.


